Valley News – December 11, 2014

West Lebanon, N.H. — Stephen Andrew Loomis, 72, passed away on Monday, Dec. 8, 2014, at Massachusetts General Hospital following a period of declining health.

Andy was born Aug. 25, 1942, in Delaware County, Pa. He graduated from Lansdowne-Aldan High school in Lansdowne, Pa. and Dartmouth College, Class of 1965. He served in the Peace Corps in Venezuela and later in the U.S. Army.

In 1970, he married Nancy Basehore Loomis and they settled in the Upper Valley. He is survived by his two daughters, Ann Loomis and her wife, Laura Chase of Claremont, Calif. and Barbara Loomis Linen and her husband, Aubrey Linen of New Preston, Conn.; two beloved grandsons, Maddox and Rowan Linen; and a brother, Thomas Covington Loomis, Jr. of Wilmington, Del.

A longtime resident of Canaan, N.H., he worked as a computer programmer at Dartmouth College, Mary Hitchcock Memorial Hospital, Smith, Batchelder & Rugg, and Burlington Coat Factory. After retiring he lived at Quail Hollow in West Lebanon, N.H.

He will be buried in Canaan Street Cemetery at the convenience of his family.

